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The Dora Roylance Memorial Prize
for 

Outstanding achievement as a Health Visitor student
Dora Roylance
Dora Roylance was inspired to become a Queen’s Nurse by a young woman she was training with, who told her about the excellent work of QNs.  Dora applied to become a Queen’s Nurse herself and undertook her Queen’s Nurse training in St Helens, Lancashire in 1939, just as World War 2 had broken out. 
Dora applied to train as a Health Visitor just after the war and received a bursary of £50 from the QNI to enable her to undertake her Health Visitor certificate. Dora was also a midwife and after years of work as a combined Queen’s Nurse, midwife and Health Visitor, she was appointed Area Nursing Officer, covering remote areas in and around Exmoor, Somerset. Dora always said that she remained a Queen’s Nurse at heart throughout her career.
Dora died in 2016 aged 100 and very generously left a legacy to the QNI with a request that it be used for the training and inspiring of nurses to excel in their work, in recognition of the help she received herself from the QNI, when she was training to become a Health Visitor. 
We are very happy to honour her wishes and use the legacy to recognise, inspire and reward the most outstanding Health Visitor students every year. 
This award has been created in Dora’s memory to offer an annual prize to the most outstanding student of the Specialist Community Public Health Nursing (Health Visiting) programme, each year, in every university in England, Wales and Northern Ireland that offers the Health Visiting programme.
The QNI
The Queen’s Nursing Institute is a charity, founded in 1887, dedicated to ensuring excellent nursing care in the home for everyone who needs it, provided by nurses and their teams who have specific skills and knowledge.

Our vision:

We see a future where more people are treated at home, rather than in hospital, technology is exploited to the full, and the relationship between nurse and patient is central to quality healthcare.
The QNI works to ensure that patients receive the highest standard of nursing care in the community through: 

· Developing Queen's Nurses who are committed to high standards of care in the community, helping them to make improvements in practice and to act as leaders and role models to others

· Influencing policies in England, Wales and Northern Ireland that affect healthcare in the home and the quality of community nursing services

· Funding projects led by community nurses that improve care for their patients.
The Prize

The cash prize and certificate is available annually for one student of every University in England, Wales and Northern Ireland delivering a Specialist Community Public Health Nursing (SCPHN) – Heath Visiting programme.
A cheque will be sent to the nominator to be presented to the successful student alongside their academic award at the university graduation ceremony. 
Eligibility 
Applications for this prize are welcome from every university that runs a SCPHN (Health Visiting) programme (approved by the Nursing and Midwifery Council). 
Each university is invited to identify one Health Visiting student who has demonstrated the most outstanding achievement during the period of study on the HV programme, to whom this prize can be awarded. 
The criteria for the outstanding achievement is determined by the university and does not have to be the most outstanding academic achievement/highest marks, but that can be the criterion of choice.
Closing date

Please submit the form below at least two months in advance of your graduation ceremony in order for the prize to be sent to the university on time.
Promotion
We would also like to ensure that the university and chosen student are recognised. 
Once the prize has been presented at graduation we invite you to send any photos or information about the event, so that we can include them in our communications via social media, blogs or QNI website. 
If you have any queries on any aspect of the application please do not hesitate to contact Aga Kusmierz on 020 7549 1403 or by email aga.kusmierz@qni.org.uk
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The Dora Roylance Memorial Prize
for 

Outstanding achievement as a Health Visiting student
Application Form

Please email completed form to Aga Kusmierz, Practice Development, Events and Finance Administrator at aga.kusmierz@qni.org.uk 
	Name of University:


	Address for correspondence:



	Name of contact at the university (course leader/programme leader/registrar):


	Position held 



	Telephone number:

	Mobile:

	Email address:


	Name of the student 

(NB: Please note that this will be the name written on the cheque)

Address 

(a postal address is required for all recipients of any QNI funds)

Email address 

(This will be used only for the purpose of this application)

 I have authorisation to share this student’s details with the QNI.

 Print signature _______________________

 Date __________________________________

Please note that the QNI will contact the student as soon as the nomination is received.


	In which academic year was the course completed?


	Date of Graduation Ceremony:




The following section will help the QNI understand how universities are selecting the most outstanding Health Visitor student of the year.
	Why are you selecting this student for the prize?
(e.g. highest mark in practice, highest mark overall during the course).



Data protection:

Your privacy is important to us, and we will NOT pass your details to any third party. The Queen's Nursing Institute will use the information provided on the application form to process the award only. We will also use the information to communicate with you on issues which we feel may be of interest to you.  By providing us with your information, you consent to us using it for the purposes outlined above.
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